GOOLE FIELDS PARISH COUNCIL.
Minutes from the parish council meeting held on 13th January 2025 at Oak Lodge, Hook.
Present. 
Cllrs J.Dougherty ,M.Belton, F.Cawkwell, J.Barker,J.Oldridge.
Apologies; None
Minutes of the last meeting was read by the clerk and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the Chairman. (After meeting)
Financial matters.
The clerk informed the councillors that the precept is now due to be set and approved for the year 2025/2026.
All councillors approved the figure of £2500. The approval form will be duly signed by the Chairman and clerk and will be sent off to ERYC. The funds will be due 30th April 2025.
Cheques approved; (during/after meeting)
ICO £40.00

Vision ICT £161.26

Planning applications.
Application received for C.Bailey at 8 The Square, ref 24/01269/PLF to erect a detached double garage and tool store. GFPC resolved to approve this application mid meeting. It was noted that ERYC also resolved to approve this application.

Application received for R.Longley at Ash Tree Farm ref 24/00420/PLF to replace 5 timber windows and doors. GFPC resolved to approve this application. It was noted that this application has since been withdrawn.
Application received for ERYC to construct a solar farm on land at Rawcliffe Bridge. It was resolved that due to the location GFPC would not submit a comment.
Matters arising.
The clerk reported receiving an email from ERYC in August 2023 regarding a recent community governance review which has suggested that GFPC could increase the councillor numbers from 5 to 7 councillors in the future if agreed to by GFPC. It was resolved at the January 2024 meeting that GFPC would strongly object to this suggestion. The clerk has reported that ERYC have now taken the GFPC decision on board and have agreed that the number of councillors on GFPC will remain at five councillors.
Clough landscaping-Cllr Barker raised concerns at the May 2024 meeting about the overgrown, unkempt area of shrubbery at the Clough drain area. It was felt it to be a danger to motorists coming from Swinefleet Common onto the A161 and it  was resolved that the clerk would write to SPC asking for them to intervene and contact EA to inform them of the dangers in the hope they will act upon agreements made in 2019 to tidy the area. The clerk has reported that SPC are fully supportive of these concerns and have agreed to write to EA to raise the concerns of both parish councils.
Any other business.
Nothing raised.

Meeting closed 8.10pm

Sarah Belton 13/1/25
